Town of Thompson
Transfer Station Advisory Committee

Minutes – Special  Meeting of December 14, 2018
The Transfer Station Advisory Committee held a Special Meeting on Friday, December 14, 2018 in the Superintendent’s Office, Thompson Public School Complex, 785 Riverside Drive, No. Grosvenordale, CT.
Those in attendance:  Melinda Smith, Superintendent of Schools; Bill Birch, School Facilities Manager; Karen Durlach; Paul Horanzy; Al Landry; Lynn Landry; David Ostrowski.
Meeting Moderator: Paul volunteered to moderate the meeting and called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. Lynn volunteered to record the minutes. 
Approve Minutes of August 23, 2018: Tabled until January 2019 meeting.
Recycling, Education and Trash Reduction Effort at Public School Complex: There have been positive changes at the Public School Complex since our meeting in November, 2017. Each classroom has recycling bins for paper and cardboard. Cans and bottles are collected for fundraising. The kitchen cans and any metal products are deposited in a dumpster which the Town collects. At the present time, food waste goes into the trash and there is no program for recycling milk containers. There is a greenhouse under construction in the courtyard and a small garden. Grass trimmings are currently sheet composted at the edge of the grounds. We discussed the possibility of composting food scraps, and adding part of the grass clippings, if appropriate. We discussed the possibility of grants for composting. The School has received an aquatic grant and has applied for a Farm to Table Grant. We discussed Education and the possibility of re-instating the Third Grade Transfer Station Tour. Ms. Smith will check with Ms. Beltram, Elementary School Principal, to determine the best place in the curriculum for a Transfer Station Tour.  
Adjournment: Motion made by Al Landry, seconded by Karen Durlach, to adjourn the meeting at 3:01 p.m.  All in favor, motion carries.
Respectfully Submitted,

Lynn Landry

The Thompson Station Advisory Committee is a committee of volunteer residents formed to improve the waste disposal system for the Town of Thompson which will be cost effective, equitable for users of the Transfer Station and environmentally sound.  This committee addresses issues facing the Thompson Transfer Station regarding cost, regulation, recycling, recycling education, and options of efficient operations and enforcement. By acting as a forum for Transfer Station issues, we hope to increase awareness of Thompson residents to recycle, to care for the environment and to be responsible citizens for the beautification of our town.

